
WOODLAND ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

SBDM COUNCIL MINUTES

November 8, 2006

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 4:15 p.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were Kay  Robertson, Stephine Flickinger, Chelsie Mansell, Mika Tapia and Teresa Morgan.  The recording secretary was Mary Silva.

The agenda was approved by the council.

Mary Silva was welcomed by the council as the new recording secretary. Mrs. Tapia was welcomed as our new minority representative.

There were no visitors present.

The September minutes were approved as read.

Good News – After school clubs are starting on November 9th for 3rd, 4th and 5th graders.  We will have approximately 130 students participating in various clubs such as volleyball, color guard, crafts, community, choir, STLP, etc.  Students will either be picked up by parents at 4 p.m. or ride an activity bus home after club meetings which is being paid for by our PTO.  This is seen as an emotional hook for students.

Woodland Elementary wants as much parent involvement as we can get.

BUDGET – A school activity fund report was distributed for review.  Mrs. Morgan explained that the Lance, Coke and Social Committee funds are the only funds that can be spent on teachers/staff.  Everything else is to be spent on the students.  Our school photo fund is showing a negative balance due the fact that we needed more textbooks/workbooks so funds will be transferred from a different account.

ESS – Candidates for ESS positions were interviewed and selected.  Maria Brown has started but has since become a full-time regular assistant replacing Christi Vuleta.  Mary Dawn Quarindongo will be starting soon.  Christi Vuleta might be coming back to Woodland after leaving to take a position at John Hardin HS.  If she returns, she will fill the vacancy left by Mary Silva in the Media Center. 

OTHER EMPLOYMENT – Mary Silva was approved as our new office manager.  Any hiring is not official until the superintendent gives approval.  Paula Stearns gave oral resignation to Teresa Morgan and Dr. Sam Malloy, Director of Personnel, on October 30 and it was accepted by the superintendent, Nannette Johnston.  The kindergarten position is now posted (as of November 8th) on our school website.  The substitute teacher in this kindergarten class is Karen Hill, who is a retired teacher with 34 years experience.  We will be interviewing for this position soon.

ADJOURN – All agreed that the meeting was adjourned at 4:51 p.m. and our next scheduled meeting will take place on Tuesday, December 12, 2006.

